
August 12, 2009 
 
 
To the Honorable, the Common Council 
 
Subject: Resolution rejecting a reservation for public street purposes located 
 along a portion of South 6th Street (west side) south of West Grange 
 Avenue, in the 13th Aldermanic District. 
 
Dear Council Members: 
 
The Federal Aviation Administration is directing General Mitchell International Airport 
to extend its east-west runway westerly, therefore, requiring the relocation of South 6th 
Street south of West Grange Avenue.  In conjunction with the relocation, an existing 
portion of South 6th Street must be vacated.  The subject reservation for public street 
purposes is adjacent to this proposed vacation and will no longer be necessary.  The 
rejection of the subject reservation will allow the owner full use of the land. 
 
Therefore, it is recommended that this resolution be adopted. 
 
No fiscal note is required per Section 50-4.2(3)(e) of the Milwaukee Code of 
Ordinances. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 
 
 
Jeffrey J. Mantes 
Commissioner of Public Works 
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